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The Permanent Mission of Mexico to the United Nations Office and other International Organizations in Geneva faithfully welcomes the Secretariat of the Basel Convention on the Control of Transboundary Movements of Hazardous Wastes and their Disposal and refers to its request of comments in decision VI/28 on the developments and obstacles in the implementation of the Strategic Plan for the implementation of the Convention. 
In this regards, the Permanent Mission is pleased to transmit the Secretariat the comments of the Secretary of Environment and Natural Resources (SEMARNAT) as follows:
“The obstacles identified on the implementation of the said Plan are financial, as they have a direct relation with the identification and mobilization of resources, and since the existing funds are limited it will not achieve sustainability for its execution. It must be noted that an example of this was the incident of the abandonment of wastes in Cote d’Ivoire”. 


For its part, the Directorate General of Merchant Shipping of the Ministry of Communication and transports (SCT) communicates:

“The implementation of the said Strategic Plan will be submitted to the consideration of the ninth meeting of the open ended working group that will take place during this year, in that occasion the implementation of the Strategic Plan for the Basel Convention will be revised. It is necessary to mention that the work which was intended to take place until 2006 was almost entirely concluded.

In this sense, we propose that the workplan in preparation for the period of 2010 should contemplate issues linked with the continuation of the implementation of the international legal instrument presented herewith”.

The Permanent Mission of Mexico to the United Nations Office and other International Organizations in Geneva takes the opportunity to renew to the Secretariat of the Basel Convention on the Control of Transboundary Movements of Hazardous Wastes and their Disposal the assurances of its highest consideration.

Geneva, the 3rd April 2008

To the Secretariat of the Basel Convention Convention on the Control of Transboundary Movements of Hazardous Wastes and their Disposal, 

Geneva
